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Dear Mr Zbiral,
Your request of 28 July 2008 for access to document 6879/95 has been registered by the "Access to Documents" unit. Thank you for your interest.

The General Secretariat of the Council has examined your request on the basis of Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001 of the European Parliament and of the Council regarding public access to European Parliament, Council and Commission documents (Official Journal L 145, 31.5.2001, p. 43) and the specific provisions concerning public access to Council documents set out in Annex II to the Council's Rules of Procedure (Council Decision No 2006/683/EC, Euratom, Official Journal L 285, 16.10.2006, p. 47).

On 19 August 2008, the time-limit for replying to your application was extended by 15 working days. Having examined the request, the General Secretariat has come to the following conclusion:

Document 6879/95 comprises an analysis by the Legal Service of the Council's practice of statements for the minutes on legislative acts. The document contains legal advice with the exception of its paragraph 1. The legal opinion in question has not been given in relation to a specific legislative act  but was intended to provide a general analysis of the Council's use of statements for the minutes on legislative acts. The opinion served as a basis for discussion in the Antici group on certain questions in the area of statements for the minutes.
In the document, the Legal Service provides an appraisal of the Council's practice of entering statements in minutes. If the legal advice in question was divulged, it would discourage the Council to request written opinions from its Legal Service in the future. Since there is no indication of an overriding public interest in disclosure, public access is refused to document 6879/95 on the basis of Article 4(2), second indent (protection of legal opinion), with the exception of the first paragraph.
Under Article 7(2) of the Regulation, you have 15 working days to submit a confirmatory application for the Council to review its position 
.

Yours sincerely,

For the General Secretariat

Ramón Jiménez Fraile

Enclosure
� 	Should you decide to do so, then please indicate whether you permit the Council to make your confirmatory application fully public in the Council's Register of documents. If you do not reply or reply in the negative, then your application will be dealt with confidentially. Your reply will in no way prejudice your rights under Regulation (EC) No 1049/2001.





